
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 16, 2024 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
The SmartICE Community Management Committee in Mittimatalik, self-named Sikumiut, 
comprising local representatives from community and regional/national organizations 
(Hamlet, HTO, Search and Rescue, Government of Nunavut, Parks Canada, Canadian 
Rangers, Ikaarvik), as well as elders and young hunters, received a presentation on the 
Sikunnguaq project from the PI at our October meeting. The project was enthusiastically 
received and represents a long-term commitment by SmartICE and other team members to 
ice travel safety in Nunavut. We fully support the project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Andrew Arreak 
Sikumiut Coordinator 
aareak@smartice.org 
867-899-1680 


